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February 5, 2021 

Steve Hudson, District Director 
California Coastal Commission
301 E. Ocean Blvd, Suite 300 
Long Beach, CA, 90802 

Re: ​Public Comment on February 2021 Agenda Item Thursday 14h - Application No. 
5-20-0397 (SVBSM LLC, Santa Monica) 
 

Dear District Director Hudson and Honorable Coastal Commissioners, 

Downtown Santa Monica, Inc. (DTSM) supports conversion of the third floor of the 
building located at 1401 Ocean Ave. (soon to be vacant office space) to a restaurant 
with a membership model. The proposed restaurant is a unique and novel use that will 
develop community and serve as a draw to the neighborhood and the coast.  

We understand and share your commitment to enhancing diversity, equity and 
inclusion in access to the coast and its amenities. The applicant is committed to
enacting policies that will foster an inclusive and welcoming environment, including: 
requiring all members and employees to sign a zero-tolerance discrimination policy;
establishing a membership committee to recruit a diverse member base taking into 
account race, gender, sexual orientation, age, and other factors; discounted
membership programs; and charitable use of the restaurant space by local non-profits.  

In a period of increasing vacancies, we advocate for exciting, new concepts and 
interesting uses. The proposed restaurant will create opportunities for members to make
connections and build community. It will encourage locals to frequent downtown and 
the coast — post-pandemic when it is safe to do so.

A restaurant will inherently increase the number of people who have access to stunning
views of the Santa Monica Bay, currently only visible to the employees of the present 
office tenant. In the absence of the proposed restaurant, the property owner will lease
the space to another office tenant capable of paying the significant rent, thus barring 
any enhancements to either coastal access or diversity, equity and inclusion.

We believe this project to be otherwise consistent with the Downtown Community Plan
as well as the objectives of the pending Local Coastal Plan. 

Thank you for your consideration. We look forward to continued partnership in keeping
our coastal downtown vibrant and welcoming for visitors and residents alike. 
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Sincerely,  

Kathleen Rawson, CEO 
Downtown Santa Monica, Inc. 

cc:      DTSM, Inc. Board of Directors 
DTSM, Inc. Staff 
David Martin, Director of Community Development 
Jing Yeo, Planning Division Manager 
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